

MINUTES OF UNIVERSITY OF CENTRAL FLORIDA COLLEGE PANHELLENIC ASSOCIATION

August 28th, 2019

The regular meeting was called to order by President Brigitte Collado at name of Zeta Tau Alpha at 4:00pm. The roll was called by Vice President of Administration Saloni Patel. A quorum was present.

READING OF THE PANHELLENIC CREED

We, as undergraduate Members of women's fraternities, stand for good scholarship, for guarding of good health, for maintenance of fine standards and for serving, to the best of our ability, our college community. Cooperation for furthering fraternity life, in harmony with its best possibilities, is the ideal that shall guide our fraternity activities. We, as Fraternity Women, stand for service through the development of character inspired by the close contact and deep friendship of individual fraternity and Panhellenic life. The opportunity for wide and wise human service, through mutual respect and helpfulness, is the tenet by which we strive to live.

Roll Call

Alpha Epsilon Phi -Delegate
Alpha Xi Delta -Delegate
Chi Omega -Secondary Delegate
Delta Delta Delta -Delegate
Delta Zeta -Delegate
Gamma Phi Beta -Delegate
Kappa Alpha Theta -Delegate
Kappa Delta -Delegate
Kappa Kappa Gamma -Delegate
Pi Beta Phi -Delegate
Zeta Tau Alpha -Delegate

GUESTS: The following guests were present:

· NA

PREVIOUS MINUTES: The minutes of the last spring minutes has been approved and

distributed on the website.

OFFICER REPORTS

President- Brigitte Collado

• Welcome back everyone! I hope everyone had an amazing summer! I'm really happy

with how recruitment went, thank you to everyone for making it happen. Congratulations

to our chapters and all new members!

• There will be a new member education session towards the end of September, date is not

set yet.

• Panhellenic Pride Week is coming up! There are 2 events that require 10% attendance per

chapter

o Panhellenic Pride Week Speaker Event

• Panhellenic Party on the Block

• Panhellenic Executive Board Applications will be coming out within the next few weeks,

if you are interested in applying please feel free to reach out to me or the rest of the

executive board to see what it's like

• I hope you all have a great semester!

Executive Vice President- Sara Hetlage

• Welcome back I hope everyone had a great summer and recruitment!

- I'm not sure if she made it to the Panhellenic meeting today but I wanted to thank my assistant Makenzie for helping me through these past few weeks, I couldn't have done it without you.
- I am holding an open forum next Thursday the September 5th from 3:00 to 4:30pm in OFSL to take community suggestions on possible Panhellenic bylaw changes.
- Sisterhood pairings for the semester are:
 - o Tri Delta Kappa Kappa Gamma
 - o Alpha Xi Delta Delta Zeta
 - o Pi Beta Phi Gamma Phi Beta
 - o Kappa Delta Chi Omega
 - o Alpha Epsilon Phi Zeta Tau Alpha Kappa Alpha Theta

Vice President of Internal Recruitment- Nikki Itzkowitz

- Welcome back, hope everyone had an amazing summer!
- Recruitment went great, congratulations to everyone on bringing home amazing new women!
- I wanted to officially ask Holli to be my pan little, I have something for you! :)
- Please keep in mind applications for Panhellenic Executive Board will be out soon, if you
 have any questions at all, please reach out to any of us!!! I encourage you all to consider
 applying.
- Good luck to all of you with the start of your semester!

Vice President of External Recruitment- *Emma McAskill*

• I hope everyone had a fun and relaxing summer!

- Primary Recruitment was a success and thank you to everyone for helping to make it great
- A special shoutout to my assistant, Lindsay, who helped me to make all the amazing shirts
- To all the new members here, I want to be one of the first to welcome you and say that we are so happy to have you as a part of our community
- I hope everyone has a great game day tomorrow! Go Knights!

Vice President of Recruitment Guides- Gaby Laurel

- Not much from me this week.
- I wanted to give a special shout out to my assistant Gabi. Thank you for helping me with everything and laughing at funny videos with me until 3:00 am in the hotel.
- I'm really proud of all my Rho Gammas. If you've heard from your friends how much they loved the program definitely apply when the applications come out!
- If you are interested in my position please feel free to reach out to me! Someone from every chapter 100% has my contact info!
- Happy Game day go knights!

Vice President of Community Involvement- Samantha Brantley

- Panhellenic Party on the Block is September 13th!
 - All proceeds will go to Circle of Sisterhood and helping educate women around the world.
 - o 7 different inflatables, cotton candy, appearance from Knugget and smash for cash. (if it gets approved by UCF)
 - Tickets are \$7 through chapter order or \$8 for single tickets (please share)

- Bring your New members! Get involved!!
- T-shirt orders will end on September 12th. Once you place your order you either need to Cash App Panhellenic or your chapter may pay that along with their ticket order \$Panhellenic19
- If I don't receive your payment by the 12th I will not order your shirt!
 - #RepTheBest
- o Any questions HMU! 386-299-4967
- Just a reminder if any of you or your members want to go to events and don't want to go alone feel free to let me know, I'm probably going.

Vice President of Leadership and Academic Development- Sarah Siclait

- Welcome back and welcome to all of our new members! I hope everyone had a great recruitment!! It was amazing to get closer to so many of your chapter members in Panhellenic Community.
- Delegates, please send me the contact info for your new Junior Panhellenic Delegate by next Wednesday!
- Like last semester, expect a lot of study parties and scholarships for this fall. Good luck with your semester!

Vice President of Public Relations- Stephanie Kaine

- Welcome back everyone!
- Save the date for Panhellenic pride week September 9th through the 13th
- Monday we will be having a guest speaker, her names Lauren Cook at 7:00pm, still
 waiting for confirmation on Tuesday. Wednesday will be a partial proceeds at Toasted all
 day, and then Friday will be our Circle of Sisterhood event from 2pm-6pm at Lake

Claire. I'll be posting all of this on the Instagram so you guys can stay up to date and the

themes for each day.

• I hope you all have a great semester!

Vice President of Risk Management- Presley Peterson

• Hello!

• We will be having a speaker for Panhellenic Pride Week. She will be here at 7:00pm in

the Cape Florida Ballroom on Monday September 9th and 10% attendance from each

chapter will be required to attend!

• Thank you to my assistant Madison for being such a huge help during recruitment

• Have a fun and safe tailgate :')

Vice President of Administration- Saloni Patel

• Welcome Back!

• Hi Panhellenic Delegates, please make sure to share the Panhellenic Schedule with your

Presidents.

• Recruitment has been a wonderful experience and soon enough I will share the total

amount we have spent and saved during the week.

• Reminder for Chapter Financial VP's (Receipts for Recruitment Budget) are due Friday

August 31st.

• Attendance Winner \$350 Check towards your philanthropy! So come out :)

• If you're interested in my position reach out to me:)

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

No unfinished business

NEW BUSINESS

No new business

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Advisor reports:

Hannah.

- Welcome back! I know we will have a great semester. Please look out for your sisters and support each other across the Panhellenic community.
- Please be safe and responsible at tailgate tomorrow and for the whole season. Your safety is important and always the first priority.

Chair Reports:

IFC: Ben Bostwick - Tomorrow is the first tailgate!

Changes Implemented

Each fraternity has a reserved spot

- We will be having generators (they will be extremely hot) please BE SAFE! DO NOT GO NEAR IT.
- Each Fraternity will have a Sober Captain with a bright colored band (UCF PD)
- Strict around the area by the bushes (Don't take a nap in the bush)
- All Pavilions will not be used by Fraternities anymore (used if you need to cool down or hydrate)
- Introducing FOOD TRUCKS! BBQ
- Tailgates start at 3:30pm ends 60 minutes before kick off!
- Don't bring glass bottles
- Sebastian Montes (Vice President) Congrats on Recruitment! Shout out to Exec, Recruitment Team and Rho Gammas

DGC: No report.

NPHC: No report.

Chapter reports:

Alexis Fried - Alpha Epsilon Phi

- Our new members ran home on Saturday for bid day and we went to drive shack
- On Sunday night there was a movie night held out our house where new members got to meet each other and some older sisters.
- We can't wait for the fall semester and I hope everyone has a great week!

Holli Meinel - Alpha Xi Delta

- Hi everyone!
- I hope everyone had a great recruitment and a great summer!
- We are so excited to start this fall semester with our new pledge class and good luck to everyone!

Alia Sherif - Chi Omega

- Hey everyone!
- Everyone killed recruitment and congrats to everyone on recruiting an amazing pc
- Stay safe at tomorrow's game, charge on!
- Happy first week of school and have an amazing labor weekend

Imani Thomas - Delta Delta Delta

- Welcome back!
- We are so excited for the new additions to the Panhellenic community! Congrats everyone on an amazing fall recruitment:)
- We've enjoyed getting to know our NMC with an ice cream social and movie night at the house
- We'll be hosting a blood drive on September 7th. More details to come!
- Have a great week

Zoë Dodson - Delta Zeta

- We hope everyone had an amazing recruitment and are so excited about our amazing PC19!
- Have a great week!

Thaila Schug - Gamma Phi Beta

- Welcome back ladies! Thanks Zeta for hosting!
- We are so excited to have welcomed so many new members into our chapter, and we all had so much fun at Blue Man group
- We're looking forward to our sisterhood brunch this Saturday!!
- And we have a date for Moonball this semester!! So please put November 14th on your calendars, and we can't wait to see all of you there!
- Have a great week!

Fabiola Riva Sanchez - Kappa Alpha Theta

- Thank you Zeta for hosting this week, and welcome back everyone.
- We are so excited to be back this fall with our wonderful new pc!

- I hope everyone had a successful recruitment.
- That is all from me.

Stephanie Detert- Kappa Delta

- We had so much fun welcoming in our new members
- Have a great fall semester!

Bri Pruitt - Kappa Kappa Gamma

- We had so much fun welcoming our new pc on Saturday and spending the day at SeaWorld!
- Have a great week and stay safe on game day!

Caroline Smith- Pi Beta Phi

- Hope everyone had an awesome summer break and a successful recruitment, so good to see everyone!
- We had an amazing bid day with our new PC
- Hope everyone has a great first week

Jennifer Cooper- Zeta Tau Alpha

- Hi everyone!
- Welcome back & thanks for coming to Pan at ZTA today!
- 66 beautiful new girls ran home to us last week and we can't wait to get to know them all
- We just had so many renovations put into our home (inside & outside) over the summer
- Have a great semester!

The following announcements were made:

Attendance

Alpha Epsilon Phi

Alpha Xi Delta

Chi Omega

Delta Delta Delta

Delta Zeta

Gamma Phi Beta

Kappa Alpha Theta

Kappa Delta

Kappa Kappa Gamma

Pi Beta Phi

Zeta Tau Alpha

Attendance winner for this week was Alpha Epsilon Phi.

The next meeting will be September 4th 2019, 4:00pm at Kappa Kappa Gamma

ADJOURNMENT

The meeting adjourned at [4:37pm].

Saloni Patel, Vice President of Administration

Approval: 08/30/19.